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Calendar of Events

March 13, 2021
Chapter Zoom Meeting 
Zoom UFO Session Following the Meeting 
10:00 AM

April 10, 2021 Chapter Zoom Meeting 
10:00 AM

May 8, 2021 Chapter Zoom Meeting 
10:00 AM

June 12, 2021 Chapter Zoom Meeting 
10:00 AM

June 25-26, 2021 Mark Menendez  Seminar 
Location TBD

January 8, 2022 2022 Birthday Luncheon

March 10-13, 2022 Sail Away 2022 
Clarion Hotel, Ocean City, MD

June 17-18, 2022 Linda Sharp Seminar 
Location TBD

Sail Away 2021 Cancelled 

Once again, Sail Away was not to be.  This was not an easy decision to make, 
but the safety of our participants is our primary concern.


We’re still going to Cruise Into Painting.  We’ll just take a little longer to get there.

Please mark your calendars for March 10-13, 2022. After such a long wait, we 
will all be so happy to finally have this time together!
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Hello My Painting Friends,


It is with a very heavy heart and some relief that chapter members voted to postpone our 
2021 Sail Away for another year. Our dates for 2022 are in early March because the hotel 
is already booked for all of April. Thanks to Carolyn Troy for working with the hotel and the 
board to make plans for 2022. 


Thanks to Carolyn Troy for doing the yearly audit of our financial records. Linda Walls 
continues to do a fantastic job of taking care of our money. All of our board members 
deserve our thanks for everything they do for our chapter in these uncertain times. The 
chapter needs good leadership. As I informed members at the last meeting, I will not be 
continuing as president after this year so please consider taking up this role for the 
chapter. I will help in any way I can.


Our next zoom chapter meeting is Saturday, March 13, 2021 at 10:00AM. We will keep the 
zoom room open for at least an hour after the meeting so we can visit and paint UFO’s 
together. You will receive an email invitation from me the day before the meeting. I hope to 
“see” you there!


Paint with Joy, 

Debbie Reeder

Once again, we would like make donations to either LARS and GRASSROOTS for our Spring 
Community Service.  In December, our check and cash donations to these two organizations 
were greatly appreciated, and especially needed because of the COVID Crisis.  We are 
asking if you would kindly make a donation payable to either one of these two services for our 
Spring collection, with a deadline of May 1.   Please send your donation to either Carole 
Shuey or Linda Brandt at the addresses below: 

                    Carole Shuey                                        Linda Brandt 
                    9206 Briarchip Street                            426 Ridgeview Court 
                    Laurel, MD   20708                                Arnold, MD   21012 

Thanks again, for your generosity in helping these organizations meet the needs of folks in 
our communities.
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Programs & Seminars

Chapter projects and paint-ins continue to remain on hold.  I am keeping my hopes up things will 
open soon and we will be able to hold in person classes.  In the meantime for our March Chapter 
meeting we are going to keep the zoom call open after the chapter meeting for an hour or two for 
members to visit, chit chat and work on one of your UFOs for a while.  

We are continuing working on the figuring out the technical aspects of setting up some of the 
chapter projects we have on deck for future meetings.  Unfortunately we were unsuccessful in 
setting up one of the document cameras with Zoom.  Also, Ann 
Davis is available to do another Zoom Paint-in on Saturday, April 
3rd, the day before Easter.  At the March meeting, we will be 
asking members if they are interested and available, Here is a 
photo of the project she is proposing, which is an ideal Spring 
piece: 

Upcoming Seminars: 

Mark Mendendez Seminar - June 25-26, 2021  

I’m keeping my fingers crossed we will be able to hold this seminar at the church in Laurel.  I will 
reach out to Mark next month and let them know where we are with things opening here in 
Maryland and see if they are comfortable traveling.  I will also explore the possibility of having 
this seminar on Zoom if we are unable to get together.  Once I know which direction we are 
going I will email all those who registered in 2020 and give you an opportunity to secure your 
seat(s) by sending me a new check by a certain date.  After that date I will reopen registration to 
members and non members. 

Linda Sharp, CDA - June 17-18, 2022 

Happy painting! 
Robin 
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Membership Corner

MARCH APRIL
5 Jennifer Bearce 7 Nancy Hines

11 Carolyn Shelton 7 Sandra Hubbard

20 Kathy Cox

22 Jean Hilleary

25 Alice Wheeler

Chapter Birthdays

I am honored to continue as the 2nd Vice President for 2021.  As I start to write this, it is 
ground hog day.  Phil says we will have six more weeks of winter weather.  It is also a 
metaphorical ground hog day.  Every day can seem the same as we social distance and 
stay home.  It looks like it may still be a while before we can meet in person.  Let’s try to 
break out of the rut.  I challenge each of you to send a card or note to another member of 
the chapter.  Perhaps someone you sat next to the last time we were together.  Or maybe 
someone you have never met.  I will send out a current list of member names and 
addresses.  I’ll bet that seeing something in the mailbox will brighten someone’s day. 

Bobbie Draves has moved to Iowa.  Her new contact information is: 
 566 83rd Street 
 West Des Moines, IA 50266 
 301-325-3277 (cell) 
 dravesroberta@yahoo.com (no change) 

Stay warm, stay safe and keep being creative. 

Paula Taylor 
2nd Vice President, Membership
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Member Sharing

Pat Fagan shared these three pieces she painted 
in classes with Kay Witt. They are pastels and she 
loves working on this velour paper. Kay Witt plans 
to have another class in March, painting a Snow 
Leopard. Her FB page is KayWittFineart and her 
web page is KayWittFineArt.com, if anyone is 
interested in checking her out.  

Kathy Anthony completed this piece earlier this 
year.  He is called "Gnome on the Road".  He was 
designed by Jeannetta Cimo.
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Member Sharing

Linda Brandt has been having 
fun painting these two herons. 
She also took a zoom class with 
Mark Menendez (below). She is 
a beginner with color pencils, 
but says Mark is a wonderful 
teacher and really walks you 
through the process step-by-
step. She loved his class and 
will definitely take another one.

Lucy Jo Wirth hasn’t done any painting 
for two years, but recently decided to try 
to get back into her painting room, so 
began with these ornaments and small 
things. She just finished this bluebird as a 
gift for a very helpful neighbor. 
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Cruise Into Pain.ng 
Sail Away 2022 

March 10 – 13, 2022 

Once again, Sail Away was not to be.  This 
was not an easy decision to make, but the 
safety of our par=cipants is our primary 
concern. 

We’re s=ll going to Cruise Into Pain=ng.  We’ll just take a liDle longer to get there. 
Make your plans for Sail Away 2022.  We will all be so ready to paint with our friends 
and renew our pain=ng passion.   

Registra=on will be handled as follows: 

YOU REGISTERED FOR 2020 AND DID NOT REQUEST A REFUND – You are registered for 
the same classes. (Some aDendees selected different classes due to teacher 
cancella=ons.  Debbie will contact you individually.) 

YOU REGISTERED FOR 2020 AND REQUESTED A REFUND IN 2020 – You can register for 
any classes available.  We will let you know when registra=on is open and which classes 
are s=ll available. 

YOU REGISTERED FOR 2020, ROLLED OVER YOUR REGISTRATION, AND CANCELLED IN 
2021 – Debbie will contact you before your refund is processed.  

YOU DID NOT REGISTER AT ALL - You can register for any classes available.  We will let 
you know when registra=on is open and which classes are s=ll available. 

The registra=on brochure is available at www.CBDpainters.net 

Thanks for your understanding during this difficult =me. Looking forward to seeing 
everyone in Ocean City.  We’ve waited so long for this event – let’s make it a good one! 
  
Carolyn Troy
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CBDP MONTHLY CHAPTER MEETING  -  February 13, 2020

A>endance:  23  (quorum present) 

Mee.ng Called to Order at:  10:01 a.m. 

Minutes:  Mo=on to accept the January 9th minutes 
was passed.  Carolyn Troy made a mo=on to approve 
and Faye Ganoe seconded the mo=on. 

President’s Report:  Debbie Reeder welcomed 
everyone to the mee=ng.  Debbie men=oned and 
showed a note card and SDP Founda=on dona=on Pin 
from SDP.  Debbie also showed the members a 2020 
Survival Patch for our banner from SDP. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Linda Walls reported, as of this 
date, the ending balances are: 

  Savings   $ 5,143.90 
  Checking    17,666.09 
  Total   $23.030.64 

Both Linda and Debbie thanked Carolyn Troy for doing 
the audit of our books. 

Membership:  Paula Taylor confirmed that we 
currently have 69 members in our Chapter.  Paula will 
mail out a new membership list to everyone. 

Programs:  Robin Pohlman once again thanked Ann 
Davis for providing our December Zoom Paint -In.  And 
Ann has offered to do it again when we are ready.  
Several chapters are doing Zoom pain=ng get-
togethers.  We will keep the Zoom room open for at 
least an hour aier our March chapter mee=ng to 
work on UFO’s together.  We just need to explore the 
op=ons of technology and have the proper equipment 
to present Zoom classes for our members. 

Robin will check with Mark Menendez in March to see 
if we are a go with his seminar June 25-26, 2021.  And 
then decide if we will reopen registra=on giving those 
who have already signed up an opportunity to keep 
their seat in the classes they have already signed up 
for and open it up for new registra=ons.  If we are 
unable to gather in-person we will explore the 
possibility of a zoom class and work out details to get 
paDerns and surfaces to everyone.  

As of now, Linda Sharp seminar is s=ll scheduled 
for June 17-18, 2022.  Robin also men=oned that 
SDP is promo=ng a Tracy Moreau Paint-In in March 
and can receive a free project packet.  Again, there 
was a discussion of us having Zoom Paint-Ins. 

Newsle>er:  Barb Hoage ~ Next deadline is 
February 15th.  Barb is s=ll asking for members to 
send photo of their recent projects. 

Commi>ee Reports: 

Ways and Means:  We are s=ll in need of a 
chairperson. 

Mark Polomchak’s original pain=ng will be raffled 
off when be we are back together in person.  
Carolyn Troy has also offered to donate a beau=ful 
na=vity chest for next raffle.  We received wood 
and book dona=ons from Linda Dickinson.  Linda 
Walls has offered to store these items at her home 
and said if anyone had a need for something for a 
project to give her a call and she will see if it’s in 
the dona=ons.   Kathy Anthony also men=oned she 
had lots of paints lei over from her shop if anyone 
is in need of a color.  Give her a call.  

Memory Boxes:  Erin TripleD ~ no report. 

Sunshine:  Linda Miller reported she has sent cards 
to several members.  Linda men=oned it would be 
nice to reach out to past members just to let them 
know we are thinking of them. 

Community Services:  Carole Shuey and Linda 
Brandt are currently accep=ng checks for both 
LARS and GRASSROOTS and asking members that 
would like to donate to either of these 
organiza=ons to send there checks to either Carole 
or Linda and they will deliver their checks.  A 
deadline for this is May 1st.   

Publicity:  We are s=ll in need of a Chairperson. 

Birthday Luncheon:  Is on hold un=l 2022. 
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CBDP MONTHLY CHAPTER MEETING  -  February 13, 2020 cont.

Sail Away:  Carolyn Troy has been in touch with Laurie 
Hobday at the Clarion Hotel.  The Hotel has made 
every effort to accommodate us for our up coming 
Sail Away.  However, because of the COVID Pandemic 
a number of members and a few teachers have 
already cancelled their plans to aDend.  With this said 
a mo=on was made to once again cancel this event 
for 2021.  Carolyn said the Hotel would be willing to 
reschedule this for March 2022 without any financial 
penal=es.  Carolyn Shelton made a mo=on to 
reschedule the Sail Away for March 2022 and Janet 
Davis seconded the Mo=on.   Mo=on passed.  
Carolyn will contact the Hotel to get a date and 
Debbie will no=fy the teachers.  Debbie will let all the 
folks that registered know that the Sail Away is 
cancelled and more informa=on will be provided 
when available.   

Old Business:    Debbie said that the Chapter received 
Insurance Cer=ficate from SDP. 

New Business:  Debbie men=oned a concern 
regarding an e-mail that may have come from her 
regarding purchasing SDP Gii Cards.  This was 
definitely a SCAM.  SDP has sent an email regarding 
personal informa=on on Chapter Websites.  A 

discussion was made about having personal 
informa=on removed from our contact pages.  
Debbie will ask John TripleD to remove the personal 
contact informa=on and replace with the CBDP 
membership email.   Paula can then forward any 
requests to the appropriate person.  Debbie will also 
remove some pages from the newsleDers before 
they are posted.  

Announcements and Show and Tell:  Again, some 
members shared their beau=ful artwork and 
projects with members.  Thanks for sharing. 

Mo.on to Adjourn:  Mo=ons to adjourn our 
mee=ng was made by Kathy Anthony and seconded 
by Diane Crean. 

Next Zoom Chapter Mee.ng:  March 13, 2021 at 
10:00 a.m. 

Mee.ng Adjourned:  11:27 a.m. 

Respecqully SubmiDed by, 
Carole Shuey 
Recording Secretary 



To join a Zoom meeting, you must have a computer, iPad, or mobile device with a working 
microphone. A camera is desirable (so we can see you) but not required.

Do you need an account to use Zoom? 
No. A Zoom account is not required if you are only joining Zoom Meetings as a participant. If 
someone invites you to their meeting, you can join as a participant without creating an account. A 
Zoom account is only required if you need to create your own meetings and send invitations to 
participants. 

Having a Zoom account allows you to create your own meeting and change your user profile and 
settings. Zoom is free for the basic level of service. 

Creating your own account
To sign up for your own free account, download and install the Zoom app on your iPad or mobile 
device, or visit zoom.us/signup to install on your PC. 

Signing in to your Zoom account on the web
You can login to your Zoom account on the web at any time, at zoom.us/signin. Once you're logged 
in, use the panel on the left side to navigate the Zoom web portal.  You can update your profile, 
schedule a meeting, edit your settings, and more. 

Joining a Zoom Meeting from an email link:
You will receive an email invitation from the meeting host (Debbie Reeder)
Click on the link in the email (join via PC, Mac, iOS or Android)
You will be taken directly to the meeting.

When prompted, be sure to select Call using Internet Audio .....

If you have not connected your audio, you can also join by selecting the Join Audio 
icon on the screen: 

When you have joined the meeting, be sure to that your camera is on (if you have one) and that 
your microphone is not muted. There are icons on the screen to show the status of your camera and 
microphone. For active camera and microphone, the icons should look like this:

If your microphone is muted or your camera is off, the icons will look like this: 

To change your audio or video status, click on these icons. (To see these 
icons, you may need to touch or click on your screen or move your mouse  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2021 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION - NEW MEMBERS ONLY
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Barbara Hoage

210 Rock Ridge Road

Millersville, MD 21108

NEXT EVENT: Chapter Zoom Meeting, March 13, 2021


